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Environmental Health, LLC 
6. Elizabeth N. Pearce, M.D., M.Sc.— 

Boston Medical Center/Boston 
University School of Medicine 

7. Stephen M. Roberts, Ph.D.— 
University of Florida 

8. Joanne F. Rovet, Ph.D.—The 
Hospital for Sick Children (Toronto) 

EPA requests that no individual or 
organization contact in any way the peer 
reviewers regarding the subject of the 
peer review meeting, send them written 
materials regarding the subject of the 
meeting, or make any offers or requests 
to any of them that appear to be linked 
to their participation in the peer review. 
The contractor (Versar, Inc.) will direct 
the reviewers to report any such 
contacts to the contractor (Versar, Inc.), 
who will take appropriate action in 
consultation with EPA to ensure the 
independence and impartiality of the 
peer review. 

V. Information About the Peer Review 
Meeting 

EPA has charged the peer reviewers 
with evaluating and preparing written 
comments on the draft BBDR model and 
draft model report. Specifically, 
reviewers will provide general 
comments, their overall impressions of 
the draft model and draft model report 
and responses to the charge questions. 
Reviewers will also consider the 
appropriateness of the quality, accuracy 
and relevance of the data in the 
documents. Versar will provide a 
summary of comments (along with the 
full text of the comments) submitted to 
EPA’s public docket (Docket ID No. 
EPA–HQ–OW–2016–0438) during the 
56-day public comment period on the 
draft model and draft model report to 
the peer reviewers ahead of the meeting 
for their consideration. 

Peer reviewers will participate in the 
two-day, public peer review meeting to 
discuss the scientific basis supporting 
EPA’s draft BBDR model and model 
report. Following the peer review 
meeting, Versar will provide a peer 
review summary report to EPA 
containing the comments and 
recommendations from the peer 
reviewers. EPA will make the final peer 
review report available to the public. 

In preparing the final BBDR model 
and model report, EPA will consider 
Versar’s report of the comments and 
recommendations from the external peer 
review meeting, as well as written 
public comments received through the 
official public docket during the 
previous 56-day comment period on the 
draft model and draft model report. 

Dated: November 22, 2016. 

Joel Beauvais, 
Deputy Assistant Administrator, Office of 
Water. 
[FR Doc. 2016–29108 Filed 12–2–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

FEDERAL ACCOUNTING STANDARDS 
ADVISORY BOARD 

Notice of Request for Comment on the 
Exposure Draft Technical Release: 
Conforming Amendments to Technical 
Releases for SFFAS 50, Establishing 
Opening Balances for General 
Property, Plant, and Equipment 

AGENCY: Federal Accounting Standards 
Advisory Board. 

ACTION: Notice. 

Board Action: Pursuant to 31 U.S.C. 
3511(d), the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act (Pub. L. 92–463), as 
amended, and the FASAB Rules Of 
Procedure, as amended in October 2010, 
notice is hereby given that the Federal 
Accounting Standards Advisory Board 
(FASAB) has issued an exposure draft 
Technical Release titled Conforming 
Amendments to Technical Releases for 
SFFAS 50, Establishing Opening 
Balances for General Property, Plant, 
and Equipment. 

The exposure draft is available on the 
FASAB Web site at http://
www.fasab.gov/documents-for- 
comment/. Copies can be obtained by 
contacting FASAB at (202) 512–7350. 

Respondents are encouraged to 
comment on any part of the exposure 
draft. Written comments are requested 
by January 9, 2017, and should be sent 
to fasab@fasab.gov or Wendy M. Payne, 
Executive Director, Federal Accounting 
Standards Advisory Board, 441 G Street 
NW., Suite 6814, Mailstop 6H19, 
Washington, DC 20548. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Ms. 
Wendy M. Payne, Executive Director, 
441 G Street NW., Mailstop 6H19, 
Washington, DC 20548, or call (202) 
512–7350. 

Authority: Federal Advisory Committee 
Act, Pub. L. 92–463. 

Dated: November 29, 2016. 

Wendy M. Payne, 
Executive Director. 
[FR Doc. 2016–29021 Filed 12–2–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 1610–02–P 

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

[OMB 3060–0433] 

Information Collection Being Reviewed 
by the Federal Communications 
Commission 

AGENCY: Federal Communications 
Commission. 
ACTION: Notice and request for 
comments. 

SUMMARY: As part of its continuing effort 
to reduce paperwork burdens, and as 
required by the Paperwork Reduction 
Act (PRA) of 1995, the Federal 
Communications Commission (FCC or 
Commission) invites the general public 
and other Federal agencies to take this 
opportunity to comment on the 
following information collections. 
Comments are requested concerning: 
Whether the proposed collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
Commission, including whether the 
information shall have practical utility; 
the accuracy of the Commission’s 
burden estimate; ways to enhance the 
quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information collected; ways to minimize 
the burden of the collection of 
information on the respondents, 
including the use of automated 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology; and ways to 
further reduce the information 
collection burden on small business 
with fewer than 25 employees. The FCC 
may not conduct or sponsor a collection 
of information unless it displays a 
currently valid OMB control number. 
No person shall be subject to any 
penalty for failing to comply with a 
collection of information subject to the 
PRA that does not display a valid OMB 
control number. 
DATES: Written PRA comments should 
be submitted on or before February 3, 
2017. If you anticipate that you will 
submit comments, but find it difficult to 
do so within the period of time allowed 
by this notice, you should advise the 
contact listed below as soon as possible. 
ADDRESSES: Direct all PRA comments to 
Cathy Williams, FCC, via email PRA@
fcc.gov and to Cathy.Williams@fcc.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
additional information about the 
information collection, contact Cathy 
Williams at (202) 418–2918. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

OMB Control Number: 3060–0433. 
Title: Basic Signal Leakage 

Performance Report. 
Form Number: FCC Form 320. 
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